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THE CROMARTY FIRTH FISHERY BOARD

MINUTES OF THE PROPRIETORS MEETING
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Held at Tor Achilty on Wednesday 11th March 2015 at 11am
	Present
	
	In Attendance
	

	Ian Duncan 
	ID
	Rob Whitson (Clerk)
	RSMW

	Col. Alastair Campbell (Upper Fairburn & Coull)

	CAC
	Ian Paterson (Netsman)

	IP

	Okain McLennan (Loch Achonachie Angling Club)

	OM
	Angus Kelly (Strathconon & Scardroy)
	AK

	Dr Alastair Stephen (SSE)

	AS
	Roddy Willis (Conon Syndicate)

	RW

	Sanders Campbell (Findon Bank)
	SC
	Edward Rush (Head Water Bailiff)
	ER

	William Paterson
	WP
	Dave Smith (Evanton Angling Club)

	DS

	Christine Pirie (Alness Angling Club)
	CP
	Simon McKelvey (Director)
	SM

	Lt Col Peter Hingston 
	PH 
	Iain Menzie (Bailiff)
	IM


Ian Duncan opened the meeting and made specific mention of the Board’s sadness of the passing of Angus Craik and the loss to the Board of his sage advice and counsel. 
	1
	APOLOGIES
	Action

	
	Andrew Humphreys
Ronald Munro Ferguson

Andrew Matheson 

Lady Eliza Lesley Melville 

George Skinner

C MacDonald 

Fiona Simpson

Earl of Aylesford

Keith Beaton 

Ben Leyshon 

Alness Ltd
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	MINUTES OF MEETING, 3rd OCTOBER 2014
	

	
	The minutes from the meeting were accepted with the exception of a few minor corrections.
Item 10 – Alastair Stephen’s description of the late run observed should refer to the Lochluichart counter as oppose to the Meig counter.

Roddy Willis’ enquiry regarding the Orrin dam; Savills should be struck from the paragraph and SSE inserted.

	

	3
	MATTERS ARISING
	

	
	Matters arising were to be dealt with during the course of the meeting. 


	

	4
	DIRECTORS REPORT
	

	
	SM gave a very interesting presentation on the Corriefeol project including the background, physical work undertaken, stocking and subsequent monitoring, with particular emphasis on the highly successful results recorded during electrofishing and the presence of juvenile fish above the fish pass.
There are no records of fish numbers leaving the system.  A screw trap will be installed and 1,000 smolts will be tagged and subsequently monitored for returns.  

There were discussions regarding riparian tree planting and ongoing maintenance to the fish pass, stocking and fish returns.

A copy of the Directors Report is appended to these minutes. 


	

	5
	HYDRO REPORT
	

	
	AS gave a brief verbal report of the SSE related projects including the condition of the fish counters at Meig and Torr Achilty.  The Lochluichart counter has sustained damage as a result of a gate falling onto the fish pass and damaging it.
The hatchery replacement works were discussed and it is SSE’s intention to replace pipework from Loch Na Cran this year with a view to replacing the building next year.  AS went on to discuss the water frame work directive plan and issues that SSE had encountered when trying to deal with SEPA in regard to re-watering downstream of Glascarnoch dam.
It was decided that CFFB would make a representation to SEPA in support of SSE’s work regarding the situation.

	SM

	6
	TRUST REPORT 
	

	
	SM briefed the meeting that his staff had completed last years work programme.  This years work programme is ongoing with support from the Trust.

	

	7
	WILD FISHERIES REVIEW 
	

	
	SM briefed the meeting that the work regarding the Wild Fisheries Review is ongoing and will be enacted in due course.  Parliamentary time has been made available in 2016.  The work to date has generally received cross party support.  Allan Wells has been seconded to the Scottish Government and a reference group has been set up involving industry people.  RAFTS and ASFB have formed a joint working group and AS and SM on the Board.
Structure changes will take place, FMO’s will come into play in due course with a view providing local delivery from local organisations.   The 40 plus Board existing currently will be reduced to perhaps 15-20 Fishery Management Organisations.  There should be no reduction in funding and therefore no great difference in the annual spend available.

AS discussed the ongoing consultation regarding the licencing requirements to kill fish, the difficulty of managing a tagging mechanism and a question of who is likely to control the whole operation. 

RSMW asked if costs were likely to go up with a new system, AS mentioned that some funding will come from existing sources but it is unlikely that there will be any new government money.  The FMO will take on the role of the fishery board and collect money in the similar way to the current assessment process so there should be no change. 

A question on the SSE hatchery funding was mentioned and how that would be managed going forward.  AS was able to partially reassure the Board insofar as he was confident that the existing funding will still be available.  There are however issues regarding the relationship between SEPA and SSE and SEPA recognising the value of SSE’s work in maintaining a viable migratory fish population in our catchment area.

The question was raised whether there should be any Board representation to SEPA at the moment.  It was determined that it was not the right time, however when the time is right representation should be made.   

Angling clubs present were encouraged to make representation regarding the licencing consultation to ensure a thorough collection of views are represented.  


	

	8
	2015 WORK PROGRAMME 
	

	
	SM brought the meeting up to date regarding the work programme. 

	

	9
	RIVERSIDE WOODLAND RESTORATION 
	

	
	Much of the riverbank tree population in Scotland has been removed.  The bailiffs and TCV volunteers have been endeavouring to replant trees on FCS land recently, with the next phase looking at private land and SRDP money.  SM will be trying to encourage private landowners to possibly plant trees on their ground on riverbanks.  

  
	

	10
	COLLOBORATIVE PROJECTS 
	

	
	AS briefed the meeting that over the last 20 years SSE had funded many research projects such as pit tagging, etc on behalf of Marine Scotland.  No results from this research have been forthcoming over the years causing repetition across the Board area and the country.
Where figures and data are not available, research is being carried out for a second time.  He thought Marine Scotland Science Department was to blame.

SM mentioned that the Board has been benefiting from some of this data as it is collected within the Board area, however this is not sufficient in the view of SSE. 
It was decided that the Board should prepare a representation on behalf of SSE, a written document.  SM and ID with a draft by SM.
	ID / SM
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	AOCB
	

	
	PA mentioned the hydro access road to the Ord dam being in a perilous condition.  Estate had conducted tree removal in preparation however nothing had been done.  AS to follow up. 
PA also mentioned a situation where badger damage has occurred on two riverbanks on land owned by his Estate and the lack of support he had received in terms of advice from SEPA, SNH and others.  He recommended a survey along the whole river and perhaps a consolidated response or view.

OM mentioned a Board response on the licence to kill fish consultation.  SM thought that the Board should make a representation and again encouraged all clubs to respond.

CP mentioned a tree in the River on the Alness and agreed what the plan was to remove it.  SM mentioned that it is Highland Council property and will be dealt with by them in due course. 
AK mentioned that Strath Conon Estate would be continuing with the tree clearing plans and will pass them to the Board in due course.

WP mentioned the issue of seal damage and the reduction in licencing quotas.

AS suggested that more work needs to be done in identifying levels of seal damage and quoted the River Foil in Ireland where 70% of losses take place in the estuary.  It needs a collective approach and good scientific evidence before anything will change. AS invited Ken Whealan and others to get involved. 

RSMW mentioned the concerns over the amount of cormorants and mergansers on the river and the consequential loss of juvenile fish.  SM emphasised the important of using the licences to control numbers. 

RSMW mentioned that with the passing of Angus Craik there was a vacancy on the Board for a Co-opted member.  It was determined that Dave Smith would replace Angus Craik which was universally supported.


	AS
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	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	

	
	The next Board meeting to be held on Wednesday 17th June 2015.


	

	
	The convenor declared the meeting closed. 
	



